Kelly & Rebekah Gilliam

Missionaries to QUEENSLAND, AUSTRALIA



Sending Church: Fall Creek Baptist Church 3520 Fall Creek Church Road Jonesville, NC 28642

June News 2007

Dear Praying Friends,

"O LORD our Lord, how excellent is thy name in all the earth!" (Psalm 8:9). How wonderful it is to recognize that the God we serve, and with whom we are related is Lord of all the earth. From Australia to Africa, from Japan to the United States Our LORD rules. I pray this knowledge encourages us to be faithful to Him.

It's almost time for mid-year holidays in the schools here. That means winter camps are around the corner. For several of our kids who come to the primary youth group it will be their first Christian camping experience. Please pray for their safety in the games. Also please pray that they will have open hearts to listen to God's Word.

Until then though we have lots of outreach activities. On Saturday the 16th
June we will be having our second annual Super Saturday activity for those in grade 5 through 12. This will be a half-day of competition, games and food. A Bible challenge will be the focus of the day. Please pray that many come out and that hearts will be tender.

Also, please remember the After School Bible Clubs we will be having at two of the schools in which we teach RE's. These have generally been good opportunities to share the gospel, and to meet several of the parents of the children who come along.

On the home front, Reese just turned five, and Bryce, two. We also celebrated our ninth year of marriage. Last week we went down to Brisbane to the heart specialist. He reiterated what he had said earlier, but said if the baby lived to full term and through birth (he doesn't think the baby will weaken before birth, but you never know) that it may not be necessary to operate straight away. It might can wait a couple of months to let the baby get bigger.

They also want us to come to Brisbane (2 hour flight) where the heart specialist is on 18th of July (36th week) to stay until baby is born (39th week) just in case anything goes wrong. Please pray for the health of the baby and Becca and for the health of the church while we are gone. I have scheduled several good men to speak for me in my absence.

Thank you for your prayers, financial support and encouragement.

Love, Kelly, Becca, Reese and Bryce